
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 17, 2013 
 

Item 24, Report No. 35, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the 
Council of the City of Vaughan on September 17, 2013. 
 
 
 
24 ALLWAY STOP CONTROL AT THORNHILL WOODS DRIVE AND  
 FOXWOOD ROAD 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the 
following resolution submitted by Councillor Yeung Racco, dated September 3, 2013: 
 

Member’s Resolution 
 

Submitted by Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

Whereas, a number of residents living near the intersection of Thornhill Woods Drive and 
Foxwood Road have expressed concerns regarding pedestrian safety; and 
 
Whereas, there are no allway stops controls or other vehicular movement control measures 
along Thornhill Woods Drive between Rutherford Road and Apple Blossom Drive; and 
 
Whereas, with the location of Mosswood Park on the east side of Thornhill Woods Drive at 
Foxwood Road, there are peak times for high pedestrian activity at this intersection; and 
 
Whereas, Foxwood Road provides a mid-block access point for pedestrians crossing Thornhill 
Woods Drive to access Mosswood Park; 
 
It therefore recommended that an allway stop control, as well as advance notification signage, 
be installed at the intersection of Thornhill Woods Drive and Foxwood Road to provide safe 
crossing for pedestrians and safe access for surrounding residents crossing Thornhill Woods 
Drive. 
 
Attachments 

 
1. Memorandum from Jack Graziosi, Director of Engineering Services, regarding Traffic 

Operations Review for the intersection of Thornhill Woods Drive in the vicinity of Mosswood 
Park 

 
(A copy of the attachments referred to in the foregoing have been forwarded to each Member of Council 
and a copy thereof is also on file in the office of the City Clerk.) 
 
 


